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                                                          Matthews Elementary School
300 E. McDowell Street
Matthews, NC, 28105
980-343-3940
August 7, 2020
Dear Matthews Elementary School Families:

Welcome to the 2020-2021 school year! The Matthews Staff is excited to work with families during this school year to help all students experience success. While the start of this school year looks much different than any other school year, our focus on ensuring that we meet the needs of each child and help each child grow academically, socially, and emotionally is still our top priority. Our first day of school for all students will be Monday, August 17, 2020. As the Board of Education voted for our district to follow Plan C, students will not attend in-person classes but instruction will begin through Canvas on the first day of school. Attendance will be taken daily and feedback/grades will be provided to students regularly. More information will follow from your child’s teacher.

We will have a “drive thru” pick up for student devices and materials on Friday, August 14th on the bus lot. The schedule is as follows using students’ last names: A-H (8:30-10:30 AM), I-R (10:45 AM-12:45 PM, S-Z (1:00-3:00 PM). The makeup “drive thru” pick up will be on Monday, August 17th from 12:00-2:00 PM through the car rider line. Classroom teachers will contact all families by Tuesday, August 11th. Please be sure you provide the teacher with your current email address and phone number so she can communicate virtual meeting dates and times A modified supply list for remote learning is posted on the school website.. 
Virtual “Meet the Teacher” sessions will be held via Zoom on Thursday, August 13, 2020. The times are as follows: 5th grade—4:00 PM, 4th grade—4:30 PM, 3rd grade—5:00 PM, 2nd grade—5:30 PM, 1st—6:00 PM, and Kindergarten—6:30 PM.  Teachers will send the link to join the session through email. Each class will hold their own session. 
Your child’s teacher for the 2020-2021 school year is: ______________________________________. 
After the first twenty days of school, there may be a need for reorganization of teacher assignments, so class assignments are tentative. Also, changes may need to occur if we shift to Plan B during the school year. Full Remote Academy students will stay with their teacher until December 21st. At the semester break, any student can opt to go into the Full Remote Academy or opt out.
Bus and student rotation information will be sent home if the district moves to Plan A or B.
If your child was given a chrome book last year and the device is no longer working, please bring the device to the school any day between 8:00 AM-3:00 PM. If you have issues during the school year with the device, please inform your child’s teacher and she will help you follow the process for repair. 

Based on the NC Department of Health and Human Services guidance, schools must limit the number of people in and out of schools. CMS is suspending lunch-time visitors to accommodate social distancing and building capacity procedures and other lunch-related process changes for this year when the district moves to Plan B. Parents and visitors will only be allowed to enter the school building after adhering to screening procedures which include temperature checks and completion of a wellness questionnaire. 

Once again, welcome to the 2020-2021 school year. Please know that we are here to support your child and your family during this unprecedented time. Please contact me by email at p.crisp@cms.k12.nc.us or call the school (980-343-3940) if we can help in any way.
Sincerely,

Penni Beth Crisp
Principal

